Town of Chatham
May 2, 2024
Attendance:  William Briggs, Jason Eastman, Tricia Pitman, Riley Pitman, Alan Eastman, Sue Crowley, Tim Ryan, Jane Tricomi, Jeanne Eastman

The meeting was called to order.
Vouchers were signed.
Minutes for April were approved.

Jeanne Eastman, Sue Crowley, Tim Ryan and Jane Tricomi addressed the Board of Selectmen. They were concerned with the following:
Pine branches and the pine tree that leans toward the Veteran’s Memorial.
Replacing the signs at the cemeteries.
Sprucing up the area around the town house.
Replacing the bulletin boards at both the town house and the dam.
Jason Eastman will contact David Emery to see if he can replace the bulletin boards.
Erlon Jones is already working on replacing the signs at the cemeteries.
Bill Briggs will contact someone about taking down the pine tree.
Jason Eastman will contact Kyle Littlefield about sprucing up around the town house.

Timber sale for Marc Greaney for the Slope Mountain North Timber sale was approved. The money for the bond is already in escrow.

Rick Buzzel contacted the town concerning one family that has applied for assistance with attending Fryeburg Recreation.  The Board of Selectmen approved the application.

Maryann Eastman and myself attended the training for the new election program.
Bill Briggs and myself met with Rod Wood and Denise Roy to discuss the town’s reevaluation that will begin this summer. 
Jason Eastman, Bill Briggs and Alan Eastman met with members from the DOT to discuss repairing the bridge on Butter Hill Road. There is a plan in place to make the repairs. The town will need to apply for an emergency dredge and fill permit, take pictures and get dimensions.
May contact John Lewis to see if he would be willing to do the needed cement work on the bridge.
Dave Infinger contacted Riley Pitman about a conversation that he had with a New Hampshire Game Warden. The Game Warden mentioned possibly not stocking Kimball Pond if the boat launch is no longer a public accessing point. 
The Selectmen continued their discussion on getting the Chatham website back up and running.

A motion to adjourn was made and seconded.
Meeting Adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted,
Patricia Pitman
 

